NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 11th JANUARY 2010
Present: - A. Trim . S. Steel.  R. Cox.  J.Childs
1
Apologies for absence


Apologies were received from Mrs. M-C Oswald Jones and Boucher.
2
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda


None

3
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest


None


4
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd November 2009 were approved and signed as a correct record.

5
Matters Arising from Minutes

5.1
A register of members update form has been forwarded to Cllr. Boucher.

5.2.
Permission has been granted at Land r/o Stone Stile Crossing, Lower Road, Buckland, Norton, Nr. Faversham, Kent ME13 OTW for change of use to caravan site, stationing of 3 caravans with associated hardstanding, utility room and cesspool.

5.3.
Permission has been granted at Tickham Hunt Kennels Wrens Hill, Rushett Lane, Norton, Nr. Faversham, Kent ME13 OSH for change of use from breeding kennel to office

5.4.
Permission has been granted at Provender Farm, Provender Lane, Norton, Nr. Faversham, Kent ME13 OST for New double garage within grounds of the dwelling house.
5.5.
Fly tipping that was reported to SBC on Straight Hill Newnham has been removed.

5.6.
A letter was received from Kent Highway Services advising that our request for salt bins in Norton Lane and Lewson Street has been refused.  The letter also stated that KHS has a robust winter service policy and plan.  The Chairman asked the clerk to write to KHS on his instructions asking what had been done within their policy during the very harsh winter for Norton Buckland and Stone.
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5.7.
The Clerk had attended a meeting with Cllr.Andrew Bowles regarding the Parish 
Council’s request for a grant from his delegated member’s budget.  The request was for 
funds towards a salt bin, street signage at The Trefoil and a new directional church sign 
to be placed outside the orchard.  It has been confirmed that the Parish Council will 
receive £2000. (two thousand pounds). i.e. £900 (nine hundred pounds) from the 
Members Community Grant and £1100 (One thousand one hundred pounds) from the 
Small Community Capital Projects Fund.

5.8
 Reported road erosion has been repaired at Rushett Lane.
6
Precept


The precept was discussed and agreed at a figure of £5200 (five thousand two hundred pounds) for the year 2010/11.



7
Parish Maintenance Scheme

7.1.
The salt bin at Wrens Hill had been refilled.

7.2.
The damaged salt bin at Stone Crossing Buckland has been replaced and refilled.
 
7.3.
Mansfields Farms had been contacted after a complaint had been received regarding the burning of plastic causing thick toxic smoke.  It was explained by the farm that an orchard had been grubbed. Creosote on poles supporting the trees had been the cause of the smoke.

7.4.
A site meeting had taken place with LXB at Norton Ash Nursery regarding removing the remainder of Cedar Wood Bungalow and safety measures to be carried out regarding the exposed manhole covers.

7.5.
A temporary road closure request has been made to KCC on the A2 at Norton Ash Nursery to prevent the constant parking of lorries at the entrance.
7.6.
Cleaning of the drains in Norton Lane has been completed.

7.7
KCC has requested that the hedge at Forge House, Worlds End be cut back to the boundary line from overhanging the highway.

7.8.
EDF has advised that they are introducing a new pricing structure, which will add a fixed standing charge for the street lighting in Norton. It was noted that this will double the existing price.

7.9.
The Parish Council agreed that the remaining £235 (two hundred and thirty five pounds) from the Parish Grant be requested to be used for bulbs and shrubbery to enhance the village.

7.10
It was noted that the street lamp on the corner of Lewson Street was unlit and would be reported.
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8
Planning

The Parish Council had not received any notification of  PN/09/0109.  The proposal was prior notification for the erection of a storage barn 15m long x 9m wide x 5m high to house farm equipment for collection of hay – cutters, baler etc.,  at Rabbits Farm, Straight Hill, Norton, Faversham,Kent.  The Chairman of Norton Parish Council along with the Chairlady of Newnham Parish Council and residents of Newnham contacted the planning department to put forward their objections.  SBC subsequently did not consider that the proposed building was reasonably necessary for the purposes of agriculture within the site as practised and the development could therefore not proceed.
9
Councillor’s Reports

None.
10
Correspondence
10.1  
A letter had been received requesting membership to Faversham Area Tourism Association at the rate of £75(seventy five pounds) from May to April alternatively for councils that subscribe now a special rate of £100 (one hundred pounds) will secure membership through to April 2011.   The Parish Council declined to join.
10.2
A letter had been received from The Audit Commission advising that Norton Buckland and Stone Parish Council had been appointed Mr Wayne Rickard as auditor with effect from January 2010 covering the financial years 2009/10 to 2013/14.

11.
Finance


The following cheques were approved and signed:-


000364   Norton Village Hall Committee Hire of Hall 11/01/2010        £   8.   00


000365   Clerks Wages/back pay and annual telecoms

         £767.  73

.

12
Any other Business


None
12
Items for next meeting
None

13
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held in Norton Village Hall at 7.30pm on Monday 8th March 2010 

Meeting closed at 8.40pm
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